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Republican Leaders ask AG for opinion on MLG 
billion-dollar money-grab 

 
Santa Fe, NM – As of 4:00 pm this afternoon, the effort to convene the New Mexico State Legislature in 
an Extraordinary Special Session has drawn bipartisan support, including unanimous support from both 
the House and Senate Republican Caucuses.  However, we are disappointed that a vast majority of 
Democrats in the House and Senate, who control both chambers of the Legislature, have chosen to 
silently stand by and let the Governor usurp the legislative branch’s “power of the purse.” This inaction 
by majority Democrats will set precedence to transfer the Legislature’s constitutional authority to spend 
unallocated federal dollars to current and future governors, of any political party, and negates past 
efforts by bipartisan lawmakers who have fought to preserve this fundamental responsibility of the 
Legislature.   
 
Last week, Legislative Council Service provided each lawmaker with a copy of a petition to convene an 
Extraordinary Special Session, and has been collecting the signed copies for the past several days. 
 
In response to this troubling decision by majority Democrats to acquiesce to the Governor’s dubious 
claim she has sole authority to spend federal dollars, Republican Leadership from both the House and 
Senate have requested the New Mexico Attorney General to provide a legal opinion regarding the 
constitutionality of the Governor spending federal dollars in the state treasury without a legislative 
appropriation. In the letter, Republican Leaders appeal to the Attorney General stating, “We strongly 
believe legislators have a sworn duty to uphold the Legislature’s inherent constitutional powers, and 
every action possible should be taken to preserve or exert the institution’s authority to appropriate 
public money.” 
 
There are 24 House Republican members and 15 Republican Senators and in order to convene an 
extraordinary special session the petition needs three-fifths support from each chamber or 42 House 
members and 25 Senators. A copy of the joint Republican Leadership letter to the Attorney General is 
attached.  
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